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Colorado Springs February 2018

Chapter Directors - Steve & Jacque Callicott 
 directors@SpringsWings.org 
Assistant Directors - Don & Jackie Lacasse 
 AsstDirectors@SpringsWings.org 
Ride Coordinator - Don Benuska 
 RiderEd@SpringsWings.org 
Treasurer - Don Cruzan 
 Treasurer@SpringsWings.org 
Historian/Scrapbook - Open 
 Historian@SpringsWings.org 
Newsletter Editor - Open 
 Editor@SpringsWings.org 
Phone Tree Coordinator - Nancy Lockhart 
 PhoneTree@SpringsWings.org 
Sunshine Committee -  
 Marilyn Irish & Jacque Callicott 
 Sunshine@SpringsWings.org 
Webmaster - Glenn Goode 
 Webmaster@SpringsWings.org 
Membership Enhancement Coordinator -  
 Claude & Nancy Lockhart 
 Membership@SpringsWings.org 
Community Service Coordinators -  
 Marsha Curry CommServ1@SpringsWings.org 
 Jacque Callicott CommServ2@SpringsWings.org 
Chapter Photographer - Everyone 
Store - Jeannie Boundurant 
 Store@SpringsWings.org 

Couple of the Year (COY) - Don & Jackie Lacasse 
Individual of the Year (IOY) - Dorothy Tolliver

2018 Chapter I Staff

Chapter I

Monthly Gathering


When

1st Saturday


8:30 am Coffee, 9:00 am Meeting


Location

Holy Cross Lutheran Church


4125 Constitution Ave

Colorado Springs, CO 80909

Visit Colorado Chapter I at

www.SpringsWings.org

Visit Colorado District at

www.coloradogwrra.com
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~ From the Director’s Desk ~


February!  So much is already getting planned and getting done.  Amazing how 
this group works!  We have already had a CPR/First Aid training class thanks 
to Earl.  A January ride to Texas Creek for breakfast thanks to Don Benuska 
our new Ride Coordinator.  Don was sworn into office at the Officer meeting 
the end of last Month.  Rod and Dawn hosted our first Game Night this year.  
We also had the Officer meeting on the 27th, where Jim and Olga were sworn 
in as the new Assistant District Directors!  We had the first Great Breakfast 
Challenge where Don Cruzan took first place among some very strong 
competition.  It was my opining that everyone at the meeting actually 
won...Thank you for a great Breakfast champions! 

I'm looking forward to the Valentine Eve's Party on February 13th at 6pm at 
the Olive Garden by Chapel Hills Mall.  This should be a great time for 
all...couples and singles alike.  Please RSVP (that's French for Please Respond 
if you Don't Mind) to either Nancy , Bonnie  or Jacque by the 9th (see the 
flyer below).  There's more training coming...lots of opportunities for training.  
And, who doesn't love a game of bowling for just $1.19 a game!  We're just 
getting warmed up for our 2018 GWRRA activities.  We can hardly wait. 

You may have noticed a little different format to our chapter newsletter.  
This is just the beginning, and we're in the hunt for one of you to really take 
over and make our newsletter special.  We want to thank Olga for doing such a 

fantastic job all these years.  What a blessing for all of us 
because of her input into this important venue.  THANK YOU 
OLGA!! 

We love being part of Chapter-I!! 

See you on the road this year, 
Steve & Jacque
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~ Thoughts from the Back Seat ~


What a fun meeting we had on Saturday! It was wonderful to see all of 
you there! 

I would like to send a big thank you to Claude and Nancy Lockhart, our 
MEC’'S, for organizing and supervising our very first, Great Breakfast 
Challenge! 

If all of the collective sighs of contentment, yumm's and yawns are a 
good indication, our breakfast challenge was a HUGE success!  
  
I would like to thank each of our chapter members who either prepared 
their favorite dish, supplied additional goodies or provided juices for all 
to enjoy.  Thank you so much for your excellent participation!  Everyone 
at our chapter meeting last Saturday happily reaped the benefits of your 
labor.  

Finally, thank you to everyone who came early, allowing us to taste and 
judge all of the delicious offerings and still conduct our chapter meeting 
in a timely manner, you guys are the best!  What was Steve and I's 
biggest challenge?.......keeping everyone awake:) 

What a fantastic start to February 2018! Steve and I are 
looking forward to many more fun things ahead! 

Jacque Callicott 
Chapter I Director 
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Chapter-I 2018

Couple of the Year


Don & Jackie Lacasse

Chapter-I 2018

Individual of the Year


Dorothy Tolliver

Don & Jackie Lacasse

Assistant Chapter Directors

Birthdays 
February 2018 

3—Bea McClellan 
5—Rich Noah 

6—Terry Weber 
10—Mel Partner 

13—Jim Wyman, Patty Kelly 
15—Don Lacasse 

16—Denise Durfey 
20—Ralph Clayton, Charlie Daye 

21—Ray McClellan 
25—Didi Reisler 
27—Cathy Luce

Anniversaries 
February 2018 

6—Dick & Didi Reisler 

Goodies 
March 2018 

Ken & Bonnie Kerbs 
& 

Don & Pam Benuska
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February 3rd - The Great Breakfast Challenge 
February 13th - Valentine’s Eve Party 
February 17th - MFA/CPR Course in WY 
March 10th - All GWRRA Bowling Fund Day 
March 17th - Kansas Summit 
March 24th - CO District Training Event 
March 24th - Wyoming Chapter B Birthday Party 
April 10-18th - 40 To Phoenix 
May 25-27 - A Hoot in the Ute 
July 14th - Chapter-I Picnic 
September 13-15 - Colorado District Rally 

Refer also to the Colorado District Calendar  
for other dates/events

Welcome Old and New Friends 

It was good to see all our 
friends!
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2018 Goal 
2000 pounds 

We’ve currently donated… 
144 pounds!! 

Thank you!
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Congratulations 
Don Cruzan 

Cheesy Hash Browns
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MFA/CPR Course 
Sponsored by Wyoming District 

 
               When:   Saturday, February 17, 2018, 8:00 am – 1:00 pm  

Where: Masonic Temple (on the corner) 

  1820 Capitol Avenue 
  Cheyenne, WY  82001 

 
Cost: $25 for GWRRA Members 

		
					 

RSVP:   Marla Muirbrook 
  307-514-0518 
  rugratlover2@gmail.com 
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Ride Coordinator (Russ Schaeffer) 570-527-8351 
Register online at: http://40tophoenix.org/ 

Planning to leave Colorado Springs on April 12

 

 

When: March 24th, 2018, 8:30am-4:30pm 

Where: Fay Myers Motorcycle Clubhouse 

9700 E Arapahoe Rd 

Greenwood Village, CO 80112 

This seminar day is open to ALL GWRRA members. Come and join the 
fun!  

 

THE FOLLOWING RIDER EDUCATION CLASSES WILL BE PRESENTED: 

8:30 am  Motorcycling for the Mature Rider 

9:30 am  Riding with a New and/or Inexperienced Riders 

10:30 am Riding Mountains, Hills and Curves 

1:00 pm  Helmet Facts or Fiction 

2:30pm  When You’re Hot, You’re Hot 
Lunch break from 11:30-1:00, please provide your own lunch.  

 
CONTACT: DISTRICT EDUCATOR EARL EDWARDS TO RESERVE YOUR SEAT 
AND/OR ASK QUESTIONS:  

edwards_1500@hotmail.com or 719-459-2426 

 

vBRING YOUR GWRRA MEMBERSHIP NUMBER WITH YOU TO THE EVENT-THANK YOUv 

 

 

U.10                                ©2017 GWRRA, Inc.    12/2017 

GWRRA UNIVERSITY 

Colorado District Training Event  
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For Latest Calendar updates Visit http://springswings.org/flyers/CO-I_Calendar.pdf

http://springswings.org/flyers/CO-I_Calendar.pdf
http://springswings.org/flyers/CO-I_Calendar.pdf
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